MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER



THE



LARIAT

Volume 41, Number 11

"Five Star

Chapter"

November 2021

President's Message

Hello, y'all. Just got back from the MOAA Annual Board Meeting. Once again, our Alamo Chapter has been recognized as a "5 Star Level of Excellence" chapter. This is our thirteenth in a row! Marvelous and thanks to all. We have talent that represents you. Our members participate in the many chapter and community activities supporting the military community.

Besides being recognized at the awards banquet, the best session was the Chapter Roundtable Discussions. We received an update on the various initiatives in Chapter Relations. These focused on the updates to the website and the various communications venues. We then broke into table discussions on different topics, all related to "how to best MOAA can connect or assist the chapters."

The folks at my table were asked to discuss the best options for MOAA to use to communicate with the chapters. We discussed email, website, snail mail and all of the social media platforms.

What answer did we come up with? All of the above! It is so important to ensure all avenues of communication are available.

We are blessed in that we do communicate with MOAA regularly. David Patrick and I are regulars in the MOAA Transition Roundtable. I participate in the MOAA Chapter Roundtable. These are two semi-monthly virtual events where reps from chapters throughout the MOAA system gather and chat about current topics. Great brainstorming occurs. Jim Cunningham is on a similar repeating event for legislative concerns.

If you've checked out MOAA's Military Officer magazine, you've seen the latest. Felix Santiago and Juliet Chelkowski are featured in an out-

standing article on recruiting. We've welcomed Juliet, a new member, in as our Lariat Editor. Felix shines as our membership vice president. Great folks to work with!

The Alamo Chapter rocks. Each and every member contributes to the success in his or her own way. I thank them for their efforts and support. Each day brings opportunities. We continually follow the MOAA motto of "Never Stop Serving." Please continue supporting this marvelous chapter.

Kitty Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret) SPHR, SHRM-SCP

Inside This Edition:

- Pg 2 Chapter Notices/ Speaker Bio
- Pg 3 Bylaw Amendments
- Pg 4 Membership Memos
- Pg 5 Soldiers Angels
- Pg 6 Transitioning Tips
- Pg 7 It's Almost Tax Time!
- Pg 9 Corporate Sponsors
- Pg 10 RSVP Event Slips





Notices

Speaker Bio



below who have donated a little (or a lot!) to the Educational Foundation, and/or Chapter Operations
We really appreciate it—and every dollar helps!

Maj Gen Gary Alkire USAF (Ret) COL David Bell USA (Ret)

Col Jospeh Brozena USAF (Ret)

Col Mark Delaney USAF (Ret)

LCDR Douglas Dumas USN (Ret)

COL Gary Francis USA (Ret) Col Sarah Garcia USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Howard Glick USAF (Ret)

Col Stephen Hodge USAF

CPT Charles Jones USA (Fmr)

COL Helmut Kiessling USA (Ret)

CAPT Robert Plante USN (Ret)

COL Felix Santiago USA (Ret)

Lt Col Patricia Schiefer USAF (Ret)

CW4 David Slyman USA (Ret)

COL James Startzell USA (Ret)

Col Dennis Stuckey USAF (Ret)

Lt Col John Ward USAF (Ret)

LTC Machielle Wood Denmon USA (Ret)

COL Richard Wright USA (Ret)
Col Stephen Wright USAF (Ret)



TAPS

We have received information that the following member has passed away.

We wish to convey our sincere condolences and best wishes to their family and loved ones:

Jean Knehans

9/21/21

Spouse of CAPT Bill Knehans USN (Ret)

Alamo Chapter Mission & Vision Statement

Vision: To be the primary advocate for the military community

Mission:

- Provide information, support and social engagement to members;
- Offer programs and services for the common good of the military community;
- Support MOAA at the national, state and local levels with a powerful voice.

Visit www.alamomoaa.org for more info

Honorable Lori Valenzuela

4th Court of Appeals

Justice Lori I. Valenzuela was the former judge of the 437th Criminal District Court where she presided from 2009 until she was appointed to the 4th Court of Appeals in Jan 2021.

Raised in a military family, she takes great pride in co-founding and presiding over a Felony Veteran's Treatment Court while serving as a trial judge. Prior to her tenure on the bench, Justice Valenzuela served as a Bexar County Assistant District Attorney, established a law practice concentrating in criminal defense, and worked as a county magistrate.

Justice Valenzuela is an adjunct professor at the University of Texas at San Antonio. She is the chair of the Texas Center for the Judiciary Board of Directors and was previously appointed by the Supreme Court of Texas as chair of the Court Reporter Advisory Committee. Her prior board experience includes the Federal Judicial Evaluation Committee, Bexar County Juvenile Board, St. Peter-St. Joseph Children's Home, Family Service Association, Boy Scouts of America Executive Board, and the Child Fatality Review Board. Additionally, she is a Life Fellow of both the San Antonio Bar Foundation and the Texas Bar Foundation.

Justice Valenzuela received her Bachelor of Arts in Government from the University of Texas at Austin and her Juris Doctor degree from St. Mary's University School of Law. She is married to R. Sean McCleskey and they are the proud parents of three children.

We are honored to have Justice Valenzuela as our speaker at our November luncheon. RSVP details can be found on the back page of this issue.

Annual Business Meeting

The Chapter's Annual General Business Meeting will be held on Tuesday November 16 at the Chapter Luncheon at the Petroleum Club.

The membership present will vote to elect its officers for the next 2 years as well as approve proposed revisions to the Chapter bylaws. A summary of the proposed amendments can be found on Page 3.

Summary of Proposed Bylaw Amendments

On September 16, 2021, at their quarterly meeting, the MOAA-AC Board of Directors amended the Chapter Bylaws dated November 21, 2019. These amended Bylaws will be presented to the membership for approval at the November 16th Annual Meeting/Luncheon.

Here is a synopsis of the amendments:

• **Article II, Membership, para H**: Establishes "Friends of the Chapter" which allows individuals (who otherwise do not qualify under the three classes of Chapter membership) who support the mission and goals of the Chapter and who are interested in supporting our military community to be part of the Chapter and its activities and events – but without vote and not able to hold office.

Rationale: To expand the reach and visibility of the Chapter in the community.

- Reformatted some Articles throughout particularly Article III, Meetings.
 Rationale: So that the paragraphs and verbiage flowed better and did not duplicate other sections in the Bylaws.
- Article VI, Board of Directors: Officers & Directors, para A. 3: Changed the term of the officers on the Board of Directors from 1 year to 2 years.

 Rationale: Provides more stable continuity on the Board in the fulfillment of their governance responsibilities.
- Article VI, Board of Directors: Officers & Directors, para E. 7: Added that all directors complete and submit a conflict-of-interest form annually.
 Rationale: To protect the Chapter's interest when it is contemplating entering into a transaction or arrangement that might benefit the private interest of an officer or director of the Chapter or might result in a possible excess benefit transaction.
- Article XI, Chapter Funds, para D. 3: Clarified the disbursement of Chapter funds in the event of the final dissolution of the Chapter.

 Rationale: To specifically designate that the funds be disbursed to one or more tax exempt organizations whose purpose objectives are similar to the Chapters.
- Article XIII, Insurance: Added that every director, officer or employee of the Chapter be indemnified by the Chapter against all expenses and liabilities.

 Rationale: To better protect the Chapter and its assets.

David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret) Secretary, MOAA-Alamo Chapter <u>dwpatrick01@gmail.com</u> 210-259-9867

For a copy of the current bylaws, please visit www.alamomoaa.org/documents/by-laws.pdf, or call the office and you will be mailed/emailed a copy. Voting will held during the Annual Business Meeting luncheon on Thursday Nov 18th at the Petroleum Club. See RSVP slip on back page.



Membership Memos

THANK YOU Renewing Members

COL David Bell USA (Ret) Col Mark Delaney USAF (Ret) Col Alan Ernst USAF (Ret) COL Gary Francis USA (Ret) COL Charles Freeman USA Col Sarah Garcia USAF (Ret) Col Dean Hartman USAF (Ret) Col Stephen Hodge USAF COL Helmut Kiessling USA (Ret) CAPT Bill Knehans USN (Ret) Col Steven Mays USAF (Ret) CAPT Robert Plante USN (Ret) Col Peter Pollock USAF (Ret) COL Felix Santiago USA (Ret) COL James Startzell USA (Ret) Col Dennis Stuckey USAF (Ret) CAPT Regina Walker USN (Ret) COL Richard Wright USA (Ret) Col Stephen Wright USAF (Ret) Lt Col Richard Braud USAF (Ret) Lt Col Betty Foley USAF (Ret) LTC Paul Furukawa USA (Ret) Lt Col Howard Glick USAF (Ret) LTC James Hickey USA (Ret) Lt Col Robert Johnson USAF (Ret) Lt Col Roy Poole USAF (Ret) Lt Col Dale Porzel USAF (Ret) Lt Col John Revak USAF (Ret) Lt Col Diego Sanchez USAF (Ret) Lt Col Patricia Schiefer USAF (Ret) Lt Col John Ward USAF (Ret) LTC James Wideman USA

WELCOMENew Members

LTG John Evans USA
Col John Blackwell USAF
COL Richard Marple USA (Ret)
COL Pratya Siriwat USA (Ret)
Lt Col Richard Evans USAF (Ret)
LTC Gary Lloyd USA
Lt Col James Ney USAF (Ret)
LTC Regina Sanders USA (Ret)
LTC Robert Snow USA
Maj Teresa Clark USAF (Ret)
Capt Katiana Colon-Raldiris USAF
LTJG Joseph Rasmussen USCGR
2LT Lupita Rodriguez USA

(Renewing Members Contd.) MAJ Serafina De Los Santos USA (Ret) Maj Thomas Dera USAF (Ret) LCDR Douglas Dumas USN (Ret) LCDR Armon Grantham USN (Ret) Maj Chad Jespersen USAF MAJ David Ringrose USA (Ret) Maj Thomas Vanderhoof USAF (Ret) CPT Richard Bruzen USA (Ret) CPT Charles Jones USA (Fmr) CW4 David Slyman USA (Ret) Venice Grantham Patricia Keller Rose Elda Prochazka Jeanne Rigg

Want to shape and move the Chapter forward??

If so, please feel free to join us at our next regular monthly chapter business meeting on the first Thursday of each month at 10am.

Due to the pandemic, meetings are held via Zoom but normally they take place at the chapter office on JBSA Ft Sam Houston.

Contact the office by email for the zoom link.

moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net

Alamo Chapter (MOAA-AC) Membership Eligibility

Membership in the Alamo Chapter is open to officers who are active duty, former, retired, National Guard and Reserves, commissioned and warrant officers of the eight U.S. uniformed services and their surviving spouses.

Membership Stats

Active Duty 223
Surviving Spouse 161
Former Military 61
Retired 828
Total 1273

Mrs. Ashley Schafer



Soldiers' Angels



Christmas
Adopt-A-Family
Registration is
now open

Military kids experience so many uncertainties.

Gifts during the holidays shouldn't be one of them.

Looking to spread holiday cheer? Or perhaps you are a military/veteran family that could use some extra support through the holiday season? Register to support a family or have your family supported by the Soldiers' Angels Adopt-A-Family Program! Qualified families will have gifts provided for each child as well as a grocery gift card to put towards a holiday meal.

To either receive or provide support register at: https://soldiersangels.org/holiday-adopt-a-family/

The Smart Senior Living Choice for civilians and military of all services and ranks



Membership Application/Renewal

Join/Renew - \$25 Annual Fee

Name
Branch of Service Rank
[] Active [] Retired [] Former [] Reserve [] National Guard [] Spouse of Eligible Officer Email Address
(Please provide a <u>personal email</u> without a ".mil" domain, if available.)
Address
City
State Zip
Phone Number
Date of Birth
Spouse Name
Spouse/Alternate Email Address
Method of Payment
[] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter)
[] Credit Card Charge my card \$
Card num- ber
Expiration date CVV
Zip code where CC Statement is mailed:
Signature
[] YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter as a volunteer - email me details
Mail to : MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16 P.O. Box 340497 Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234

blueskiesoftexas.org

Transitioning Tips

Networking Through Volunteering

One of the biggest challenges that is addressed when I talk to those transitioning is "stepping outside" of the comfort zone and networking. You've been able to hide behind your uniform and the identity that it provides. Your current network is built into the microcosm of the military community that is very distinct from the civilian community.

Volunteering in community interests is a very common and very successful way of crossing that bridge. Connecting with a group that has a common interest eases the tension and stress that arises when meeting folks in a new setting. There is automatically a common thread of conversation that will allow you to talk and create new friends.

The Alamo Chapter of MOAA is one such connecting thread. We are a group of active duty, veteran, retiree and spouses who believe in the mission and vision of MOAA and the need to pay-it-forward. How this is done varies by individual interests and opportunities.

There are many opportunities out there for you to follow. We've mentioned several in the past issues of the Lariat. I challenge you to explore based upon your interests and, especially your passions. Let us know what you find to do. Is there a way to connect with other Chapter members where we can collectively help?

We look forward to learning about your connections. Best of luck as you pursue these ventures. The rewards are outstanding.

Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) SPHR, SHRM-SCP Chapter Transition Liaison Officer

Happy **246**th Birthday to the

United States
Marine Corps
Nov 10, 1775



Semper Fidelis
(Always Faithful)

To all our Chapter Members and Corporate Partners and their families





Soldiers' Angels Provides Monthly Food Assistance For San Antonio Veterans

Veterans in need of food support can register now to get approximately 75 lbs. of groceries, at no cost. Volunteers are always needed to package and hand out the food.

San Antonio veteran food assistance is provided monthly to veterans in need by Soldiers' Angels during the Veteran Mobile Food Distribution event. Veterans must register ahead of time to receive support.

To register for the upcoming San Antonio Veteran Food Assistance event, go to

www.soldiersangels.org/San-Antonio

This event occurs on the third Thursday of every month:

The dates for future drives are as follows:

November 18, December 16.

Location: Cowboys Dancehall, 3030 NE Interstate 410 Loop, San Antonio, TX 78218

To register for future events or inquire about sponsoring, email: Steven at jsmith@soldiersangels.org

This food pantry event is a drivethrough and will follow all local and CDC guidelines to provide the safest possible environment for veterans and volunteers. Veterans do not need to get out of the car. Masks are required at all times by everyone on site.

It's Almost Tax Time Again!

Will you give more to the IRS or make a tax deductible donation to MOAA-AC?

Dear Alamo Chapter Members:

Can you believe it is almost income tax time again with the IRS lurking just around the corner?

Like any other volunteer based nonprofit organization it takes resources – people and operating capital -- to accomplish our mission and provide our 1200+ members the programs and services they deserve. We operate on a very lean annual operating budget of approximately \$35,000 and have the reputation for being fiscally responsible under tight cost controls. Membership dues cover less than 30% of our expenses so we must rely on non-dues revenue, i.e., advertising, corporate sponsorships and **individual donations** to help us keep our lights on and the doors open each year!

Additionally, the amount we award in Scholarships in any given year is based on the amount received through our fundraising efforts the previous year. In 2021 we were able to give 23 x \$1,000 to local JROTC and ROTC Cadets. but due to the pandemic our normal fundraisers had to be curtailed and we will be severely underfunded for the 2022 scholarship program.

So... I am asking you to please consider making a donation either to our Chapter Operations or to our Scholarship Fund. Why give more to the IRS when you can make a tax deductible contribution to your Alamo Chapter? MOAA-AC Operations is a registered 501(c) 4 Non Profit Veterans Organization, tax ID 90-0591629 and the Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation is a registered 501(c) 3 Non Profit. Tax ID 82-16355222. Any RMD can easily be transferred tax free. Your contributions do make a difference!

Just complete and mail the form below

01

donate on our website at http://www.alamomoaa.org/donate.cfm.

Again, thank you for your membership. You continue to be a valued asset to our country, to our military community and to the MOAA organization. Through your financial generosity, we look forward to continuing to provide you "5-star" service in the coming years.



Go Beyond Square Footage

Grow your square footage beyond the walls of your home with the Army Residence Community's three dining rooms, superb sky lounge, various card / activity rooms and so much more. Then you'll have extra savings and an open-floor plan home with modern upgrades to make your own!

And right now, you can take advantage of significant savings through the Army Residence Community Charter Club. Charter benefits include:

- Up to \$24,000 Entrance
 Fee Discount
 (based on unit choice)
- · Moving Allowance
- Personalized Renovation Allowance
- · Charter Club Membership
- · Second Person Fee Discount
- Home Warming
 Celebration
- Maintenance Assistance

The ARC welcomes all officers, retired or honorably discharged from all branches of service, warrant officers, as well as senior level GS 14 and above federal employees, who are at least 62 years old, to include spouses and surviving spouses.

7400 Crestway | San Antonio, Texas 78239 | armyresidence.com

WANTED!

Active Duty or Retired **Job Seekers**

If you would like to be added to the regular email blast that lists job opportunities in **San Antonio and Texas** please contact David Patrick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas dwpatrick01@gmail.com

If you are an area **employer** who is interested in hiring career transitioning officers or their spouses or if you are a MOAA member interested in helping a career transitioning officer or spouse as a **San Antonio Networker**,

or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job Seeker, please contact

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret)

Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at

kamconsulthr@gmail.com



NEVER STOP SERVING!

WE NEED <u>YOU</u> TO VOLUNTEER

for positions on your Chapter Leadership Team (Member spouses also welcome!)

Current Needs:

- 1) Secretary (No minute-taking required)
- 2) Surviving Spouse Coordinator
- 3) Membership Cmte Members
- 4) Solitaires Coordinator
- 5) Historian/Photographer

Position Descriptions can be found on the chapter website under the resources tab. www.alamomoaa.org

MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS

Abby Consulting

Website Design http://www.abbyconsulting.com/

Analytical Solutions For Data

Marvin Dillard marvin@asfdata.com 859-433-1486

Army Residence Community

210-490-6513

Retirement Living https://armyresidence.com/ 210-646-5300

Beldon Roofing Company

Trusted Since 1946 https://www.beldon.com/

833-5-BELDON

Blue Skies of Texas

Retirement Community In the tradition of Air Force Village https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/

866-553-5389

The Green Technology Group

IT Solutions Company Leave "IT" to us! http://www.tgtgllc.com 202-285-4748

Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines &

Office Equipment

CTWP Digital Solutions

https://www.ctwp.com/ 210-590-2897

The Louver Shop of San Antonio

Shutters. Blinds & Shades https://www.louvershop.com 830-370-8669

M. D. Ellis Refrigeration LLC

Heating & Air Conditioning https://www.facebook.com/M-D-

Ellis-Refrigeration-LLC-589273391215105/

210-265-1978

Medical Services International

Providing Healthcare Consulting Services

210-497-0263

Security Service Federal Credit Union

Full-service Financial Cooperative https://www.ssfcu.org/ 888-415-7878

Transition Management Solutions, LLC

Non-profit Consulting David Patrick - Partner http://www.tms-texas.com/ 210-259-9867

USAA

Financial Services Company https://www.usaa.com/ 800-531-8722

Insert Your Business Here!



VOLUNTEER STAFF:

PRESIDENT LtCol Kitty Meyers kamconsulthr@gmail.com **PROGRAMS** Col David Patrick dwpatrick01@gmail.com **MEMBERSHIP** COL Felix Santiago felixsantiago01@gmail.com LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS MAJ James Cunningham

jimbob48@sbcglobal.net SECRETARY (Open)

TREASURER Col Brad Barnhart

bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com SCHOLARSHIPS Col Peter Hunt

moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com

PERSONAL AFFAIRS Col Stu Myers Personal Affairs Assist CAPT Cora Bayle Cox PR-SOCIAL MEDIA LtCol Kathie Estrada LEGAL COUNSEL Jacobson Law Firm

SOLITAIRES (Open)

SUPPORT Lt George Frecsko **EDITOR** LtCol Juliet Chelkowski CHAPLAIN LTC James Taylor PX/VAC Rep Jim Cunningham SA TRANSITION LtCol Kitty Meyers TX TRANSITION Col David Patrick WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson HISTORIAN (Open)

VOLUNTEER COORD. Col Pete Schaub

ADVERTISING Col Lisa Skopal BLUE SKIES REP LtCol Jim & Dottie Conner ARC REP Col Joe & Janet Morgan

CHAPTER AFFAIRS Col Irene Collier ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON LT Rachel Johnson

CONTRACTOR: Trish Meserve

Chapter Board:

Chairman: COL Barbara Ramsey Vice Chair: LtCol Ed Marvin

Col Frank Rohrbough Col Mac McDonald LTC Jim Finch LTC Bill Goforth

LTC Robert Blake

Honorary Director: Gen William McBride

Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation Board:

Maj Tony Hargrove CAPT Bill Whiting COL Robert Akam Col Peter Hunt

Editorial Policy

The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers Association of America—Alamo Chapter. It is published once each month to inform the membership of issues and activities of interest to all.

MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is a 501c 3.

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are strictly non partisan.

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not endorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter and does not represent any recommendation to the membership. Opinions expressed in articles contained herein are not necessarily those of the membership as a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be directed to the Editor at the Chapter office.

MOAA-AC PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

(210) 228-9955 www.alamomoaa.org moaa-c@sbcglobal.net

MOAA-AC is a private organization. It is not a part of the DoD or any of its components and has no governmental status.



THE LARIAT

National Award Winning Newsletter

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER

THIS IS A PRIVATE ORGANIZATION, IT IS NOT A PART OF THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE OR ANY OF ITS COMPONENTS AND IT HAS NO GOVERNMENTAL STATIK

FOR INFORMATION REGARDING OUR BY-LAWS, STRATEGIC PLAN, EVENTS CALENDAR, MEETING MINUTES AND PAST ISSUES OF THE LARIAT PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:

www.ALAMOMOAA.ORG

P.O. Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234-0497

Phone: 210-228-9955 Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net www.alamomoaa.org

> 2320 Stanley Rd, Bldg 140 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

MOAA-AC P.O. Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234



Tuesday November 16, 2021

In Person

Chapter Luncheon & Annual Business Meeting

Honorable Judge Lori Valenzuela 4th Court of Appeals

Petroleum Club

8620 N. New Braunfels, #700 San Antonio TX 78217

Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am Limited to 50 people

Buffet

Huge salad selection with 2-3 entrees and all the trimmings

Cost per person: Pay In Advance \$26; Pay At the Door \$30 Enclosed: \$

RSVP by 4pm Friday 12 November Reservations not cancelled by noon Monday 15th will be forfeited/billed Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name		
Guest(s):		

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org



Thursday December 16, 2021

In Person
Chapter Luncheon

Daniel Menelly

CEO of The DoSeum

Caroling by Alamo Heights Young Adult Choir

Petroleum Club

8620 N. New Braunfels, #700 San Antonio TX 78217

Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am Limited to 50 people

Buffet

Huge salad selection with 2-3 entrees and all the trimmings

Cost per person: Pay In Advance \$26; Pay At the Door \$30 Enclosed: \$

RSVP by 4pm Monday 13 December Reservations not cancelled by noon Tuesday 14th will be forfeited/billed Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name		
Guest(s):		

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org